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December 23, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that responds to a requirement in Ordinance 18257, Section 24. The attached ordinance will help protect water quality in our region by encouraging compliance with County water quality regulations.

The proposed legislation will establish a method and criteria for determining penalties for the enforcement of King County Code 9.12, which regulates surface water, stormwater, and groundwater management.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following:

· Require the development of a penalty matrix that calculates penalties applicable to water quality violations based on factors outlined in this ordinance and adopted by public rule;
· Continue implementation of progressive enforcement as required by the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Phase I Municipal Stormwater Permit;
· Further define and clarify what constitutes a violation; and
· Provide the public with specific criteria for penalties and the consequences of non-compliance.

Attached to this letter, are the draft penalty matrix and the draft guidance for implementing the matrix. If the County Council approves the ordinance, the matrix will go through a public rule-making process to allow public review of the proposed civil penalties for serious violations of King County Code 9.12. The guidance for implementing the penalties will become part of a procedures manual that guides inspectors in their review and determination of possible violations.

The legislation furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goals of a healthy environment, and justice and safety, by penalizing the most egregious polluters and eliminating any economic advantages gained through not following existing environmental regulations.
· The legislation will impact residents of unincorporated King County by helping to ensure businesses and residents reduce pollution that could affect water quality in the unincorporated area.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents reduce their exposure to pollutants that are harmful to the environment and public health and will also provide transparency in our implementation and enforcement of our water quality regulations.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact John Taylor, Interim Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4602.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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